
 
September 9, 2024 
 
Will Seuffert 
Executive Secretary VIA E-FILING 
Minnesota Public Utilities Commission 
121 7th Place East Suite 350 
St. Paul, MN  55101-2147 
 
Re: Joint Preferred Decision Options 
 In the Matter of a Commission Investigation into Gas Utility Resource Planning 
 PUC Docket No. G008, G002, G011/CI-23-117  
 
Dear Mr. Seuffert: 

The undersigned organizations offer the attached “Joint Preferred Decision Options” for 
the Commission’s consideration at the hearing on September 12, 2024 in the above-
referenced docket. Please note that one or more of the undersigned organizations may 
also be offering preferred decision options that are NOT included in the attached list 
either separately or as part of a smaller coalition. The attached list includes those decision 
options for which there was the most support.  

 
Respectfully, 
 
Building Decarbonization Coalition 
By: /s/ Noah Cordoba 
Minnesota State Manager 
 
Center for Energy and Environment 
By: /s/ Audrey Partridge 
Director of Policy 
 
Citizens Utility Board of Minnesota 
By: /s/ Annie Levenson-Falk 
Executive Director 
 
Clean Energy Organizations 
By: /s/ Caitlin Eichten 
Senior Policy Associate, Buildings, Fresh Energy 
 
/s/ Leigh Currie 
Chief Legal Officer, Minnesota Center for Environmental Advocacy 



 
/s/Patty O’Keefe 
Senior Campaign Representative, Beyond Coal, Sierra Club 
 
Minnesota Department of Commerce, Division of Energy Resources 
By: /s/ Dr. Sydnie Lieb 
Assistant Commissioner of Regulatory Analysis 
 
Office of the Minnesota Attorney General, Residential Utilities Division 
By: /s/ Katherine Hinderlie  
Assistant Attorney General 
 
Encl. 
 
cc: E-dockets electronic service recipients 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


